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December 19, 2007
RE: PR Notice EPA-HQ-OPP-2007-1008, “Pesticides; Draft Guidance for Pesticide Registrants on Label Statements Regarding Third-Party Endorsements”
The Association of American Pesticide Control Officials (AAPCO) is requesting an extension of the comment period for the Federal Register Notice on Cause Marketing, PRN EPA – HQ – OPP – 2007 -1008 -0001.  We would like the comment period extended for 90 days.  We make this request based on the fact that we would like to engage as many state lead agencies as possible in discussion of the position AAPCO will take in regards to the process described in the notice.  We will do this by allocating time at our annual meeting in March to get additional state lead agency input.  Our meeting in March is scheduled for March 3-6, 2008 in Arlington, VA.  

The March Meeting will offer a forum for discussion for States, as well as regulated community and EPA staff.  We believe EPA will benefit from the extension as well as States.  State programs will need to deal with the use repercussions of any approved cause marketing labels.  As a partner in the regulation of pesticides we want to ensure that the proposed process for reviewing and accepting cause marketing proposals is fully vetted in a public process.  We believe the AAPCO annual meeting is a very appropriate venue for those discussions. 
Thank you for your consideration of our request.

Sincerely,
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Ann Wick, President

Association of American Pesticide Control Officials (AAPCO)
Washington State Department of Agriculture

